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Our annual Book Fair is being held this week in the library from 
8.00am to 3.30pm and concludes on Thursday 30 May. 
Book Fair provides a wonderful opportunity to purchase good quality books at very 
reasonable prices. It is an exciting event that engages children and promotes literacy, 
and a great chance to make purchases to be put away for future gifts.

Parents and family members are welcome to come to look and purchase books from 
the fair any time between 8.00am to 3.30pm. Students may come before and after 
school to purchase books. Purchases may be made using cash, cheque to Scholastic 
Book Fairs and  EFTPOS.

Book Fair is the only fundraising venture that our school library holds - every book 
sold at the Book Fair earns free books for our school. We hope to see you there.
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National Simultaneous Storytime

Mr Ashworth read to the students of Adam Road Primary School, joining over 1,085,587 
participants across Australia and New Zealand reading Alpacas with Maracas, the biggest 
National Simultaneous Storytime ever!
National Simultaneous Storytime is held annually by the Australian Library and Information Association. Every year a picture 
book, written and illustrated by an Australian author and illustrator, is read in libraries, schools, pre-schools, childcare 
centres, family homes, bookshops and many other places around the country. Now in its 19th successful year, it is a 
colourful, vibrant, fun event that aims to promote the value of reading and literacy, using an Australian children’s book that 
explores age-appropriate themes, and addresses key learning areas of the National Curriculum for Kindergarten to Year 6.



I would like to start by welcoming Naomi 
Henderer, our Aboriginal and Islander Education 
Officer (AIEO) who will be joining us each Friday 
this term. Naomi is looking forward to being 
involved in our community and is a welcome 
addition to our staff. 
A huge thank you to the families that contributed to our Give a 
Damn Give a Can collection. We managed to collect over 450 
food items to support others in need. Congratulations to the 
students in Room 19 who brought in the highest number of cans 
with a total of 84.

Well done to all Year 3 and Year 5 students who recently 
participated in NAPLAN testing. Despite an initial nation-wide 
technical disruption on the first day of testing, we managed to 
complete all required tests successfully online, a first at our school. 

Thank you to the teachers involved in preparing their students 
with the necessary skills to sit these tests online. 

If you haven’t had a chance yet this week, pop into the library 
between 8am -3:30pm to have a look at the wonderful display 
of books for this year’s Book Fair. Thank you to Mrs Taylor 
for organising this fantastic event and a big thank you to our 
community members who have volunteered to assist during Book 
Fair. 

Our Faction Cross Country will be held this Thursday for children 
in Years 3-6. All students will participate, earning points toward 
their faction for being involved. We will commence with the Year 
3 events at 1:00pm, concluding with medal presentations near the 
end of the day. Thank you to Mrs Sheedy for organising this event. 

GEMMA KNIGHT 
PRINCIPAL – ACTING

FROM THE PRINCIPAL’S DESK
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2020 ENROLMENTS 
ARE NOW OPEN

If your child is starting Kindergarten in 2020 (born 

between 1 July 2015 and 30 June 2016) or if 

they’re changing schools to Adam Road Primary 

School (enrolling in Years PP to 6), applications 

for enrolments are now being taken at the school 

office. Please present at the time of application; your 

child’s birth certificate and your child’s Immunisation 

History Statement (visit the Department of Health 

for instructions on how to obtain this statement).

CLOSING DATE FOR ALL ENROLMENTS IS 

FRIDAY 26 JULY.

ABORIGINAL 
AND ISLANDER 

EDUCATION 
OFFICER

Hi my name is Naomi Henderer and 
I’ve been an Aboriginal and Islander 
Education Officer for over 10 years.

I am very passionate about working 
with and helping to support students 
and families across all backgrounds.

I will be at Adam Road Primary every 
Friday until the end of this term.

ADAM ROAD PRIMARY SCHOOL IS A 
RECYCLING SCHOOL

As part of the recycling program, Room 11 collects and rehomes the shredded 
paper from the office and classroom shredders. It makes great bedding for small 
creatures such as rabbits, guinea pigs and rats. Once it is used, it can be put 
into the green waste bin to be collected and composted. We sometimes have a 
surplus of shredded paper and would love to find a home for it.

If you have little creatures at home that would love a comfortable bed of 
shredded paper, call into Room 11 and grab a bag!



P&C NEWS

Please follow us on our Facebook page Adam Road Primary P & C Association Inc. 

Thank you to everyone who came to our first Casual Friday Meet & Greet on the 17 May. We had a really fantastic turnout, and 
it was wonderful to have the chance to get to know some new faces in a relaxed and informal setting.

Keep an eye out in the newsletter, and on the P&C Facebook page for future Meet & Greet sessions.
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SEEKING A VOLUNTEER

School Banking Co-ordinator
Did you know that our school is involved in the 
Commonwealth Bank School Banking program? 
School Banking is a fun, interactive and engaging 
way for young children to learn about money and 
develop good savings habits. Children who deposit 
money into their accounts through School Banking 
earn Dollarmites tokens, which they can save up and 
redeem for exciting rewards. School Banking is also a 
great fundraiser for our school.

You may have seen our lovely School Banking Co-
ordinators Jayne and Jennipher sitting at the table near 
the uniform shop on Wednesday mornings collecting 
the students’ hard-earned pocket money for banking. 
Jayne is unable to carry on with this position and we 
would love to give someone new an opportunity to 
take on this role. If you are looking for a way to assist 
with the P&C and school in general, this is a great 
opportunity for you to be involved. It takes less than 
two hours a week and can be flexible to your needs. 
Training will be provided.

If you would like more information, please see Jayne 
or Jennipher on Wednesday mornings or contact 
Veronica on 0419 950 406.

Please consider this even if you are only able to 
commit for a short time. Many hands make light work.

NEXT P&C MEETING 
There has been a time change for the next P&C meeting due to a clash 
with Assembly.

Date: Friday 31 May 2019
Time: 9.00am  Venue: Room 16
All are welcome, we look forward to seeing you there.

GET TO KNOW YOUR P&C   
“My name is Phillipa and I am the Vice President of the Adam 
Road Primary School P&C. This is the first year I have been 
involved with the P&C, so I am still learning the ropes. I have 
four children, three in high school, and one here at Adam 
Road in year 5. I became involved in the P&C so that I could 
give something back to a school that I have loved having my 
children at. I work here at Adam Road in Kindergarten part-
time, and I also lecture at TAFE.  
I am a Dance Mum, personal Taxi 
driver for the kids, and in my  
rare spare time love to escape  
into a good book.”

Favourite food: Anything I haven’t 
prepared myself.

First Job: Running a gym Creche.

Number of Countries Visited: 15 
(Wish I had time to travel now!).

We are excited to be taking part once 
again the 2019 Woolworths Earn & 
Learn program. During the previous 
campaign, we were able to purchase 
some great resources with the points 
we earned, thanks to you.  Please drop 
your stickers into the front office.

 WOOLWORTHS EARN AND LEARN  
IS BACK IN 2019



Community Notices
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FREE HOCKEY CLINIC AT ADAM ROAD PRIMARY SCHOOL
Want to try something new? Why not give hockey a go?  

No cost and no obligation to attend every week.
For Pre-primary to Year 6. Tuesdays 3.15pm to 4pm. 

Meet at the lower playground at the running track. All equipment supplied. Bring a drink bottle and 
wear enclosed shoes. Contact Belinda Rowlands with any enquires at beejaytype3@gmail.com

JAPANESE FESTIVAL - CHILDREN’S DAY
On 5 May Japan celebrated the annual Children’s Day Festival – Kodomo no Hi. In the 
past the festival was to celebrate the health of young boys. These days it has become 
more widely known as Children’s Day wishing good health to all children. During the 
festival, Koi Nobori are flown – Carp Streamers. The black streamer represents the 
Father, the red the Mother and the blue the eldest son. Also Kabuto or warrior helmets 
are displayed as a sign of strength and prosperity.

Students in the Japanese classes made their own version of the Koi Nobori and made 
origami warrior helmets.

What’s been happening in Japanese ?
JAPANESE WRITING
Students have been introduced to the three 
different writing systems in Japanese – 
Hiragana, Katakana and Kanji. Through an 
inquiry lesson, students were able to identify 
the characters of each script. Students will start 
learning Hiragana characters this term and will 
soon be able to write in Japanese script. They 
are already able to write their names in the 
Katakana script and numbers in the Kanji.



Term 2 – Dates To Remember

WEEK MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY

5 27 May
Book Fair

28 May 29 May 30 May

Faction Cross 
Country

31 May

Assembly 
2.15pm, Rm 12

6 3 June

WA DAY

4 June 5 June 6 June 7 June

PP & Yr1 
Excursion to 
BREC ‘Possum 
Magic’

7 10 June 11 June 12 June 13 June 14 June

Assembly 
2.15pm, School 
Choir

THIS WEEK’S ASSEMBLY Room 12, Year 5 at 2.15pm
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Merit Certificates
Congratulations to the following students who have demonstrated progress, achievement or the 
upholding of our school values in order to receive a Merit Certificate at the upcoming assembly.  

Parents are invited to watch your child receive their award.

PRE-PRIMARY
PP1	 Dylan, Layla-Rose
PP2	 Cyrie, Ruby 
PP3	 Ally, Madeline

YEAR 1
Room 1	 Jacob
Room 3	 Shakyra

YEAR 2
Room 5	 Brent, Nicolas
Room 6 	 Alyssa, Faren

YEAR 3
Room 17	 Liam
Room 4	 Draylene
Room 7	 Mia

YEAR 4
Room 11	  Jesse, Mitchell

YEAR 5
Room 12	 Jessica
Room 13	 Ngakita 
Room 19	 Isabelle, Sam

YEAR 6
Room 18	 Khaos
Room 21	 Bradley, Phoebe
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OSHClub News 
Before School / After School Care Program  
 
Adam Road OSHClub: Before and After School Care  
Program Update 

 
Hello Adam Road Families! 
We are half way through term 2 and have been enjoying learning about and completing Ramadan 
activities. During Ramadan people focus on doing good deeds for others, one of our children 
suggested a compliment game which we played last week and was a huge hit! We all had paper 
stuck to our back and walked around until the music stopped then wrote a meaningful 
compliment on the back of the person closest to us. It was incredible to see so many uplifting and 
kind words written about each other! Children have also been marking their name off on our 
Ramadan Good Deeds poster, showing much empathy and care for others!  
This week we are hoping to join in at the free hockey clinic down on the oval and learn some 
new skills! We have had several families asking if we could take their children to this while they 
are booked in. If you would like your children to join in but can’t take them yourself just call, 
message or pop in and see us to see how we can help! 
 
All About Us: 

• We are a before and after school care program here at Adam Road in room 14. 
• Your children can choose from a variety of planned games/crafts/experiences that are set 

up, or they can choose from the wide range of resources in our room or go outside for 
physical games and play. 

• We provide the opportunity (and encourage) children to complete homework or practise 
their reading/writing, Darcie and I can sit and help if they like. 

• Every morning and afternoon we provide a healthy and nutritional breakfast and an 
afternoon tea snack. 

 
If this all sounds great then jump onto www.oshclub.com.au and click register to create an 
enrolment or come in and see us for some more information! 
 
Your OSHClub Staff 
Darcie & Rhiannon!  
 
 

Parent Information 

 
Coordinator: Rhiannon Godber 
Assistant: Darcie McLeod 
Our Service Mobile: 0421 705 749 
OSHClub Accounts: 1300 395 735  
All families must be enrolled to attend the program, remember this is Free!! Please create an account online 
at www.oshclub.com.au all bookings and cancellations can also be managed via your online account. For on 
the day bookings please contact the Coordinator direct at the program. 
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About Bunbury  
Regional YouthCARE 

YouthCare employs chaplains in 
public schools throughout the 

region. Chaplains deal with a wide 
range of important family and peer 

relationship issues.  
Issues include alcohol, drugs, self 

image, sexuality, bullying, academic 
performance and self-harm. 

They are an integral and 
complementary part of the student 

services team. 
As well as mentoring students, they 

are involved in varied programs 
such as: 

- The School Volunteer Program 

- Choose Respect Bunbury 

- Breakfast Clubs  
 

* This event is a fundraiser to 
support the organisation’s vital 

contribution to local schools.    

PRESENTER: Commonly known as the “queen of 
common sense”, Maggie Dent has become one of 
Australia’s favourite parenting authors and  educators, 
with a particular interest in the early years, adolescence 
and resilience. She is a passionate, positive voice for 
children of all ages. 

TOPIC: Are you worried, confused or concerned about 
parenting in today’s chaotic world? Children need to 
have certain basic experiences to bui ld the 
competencies that will help them manage life – the 
good, the bad and the ugly. Maggie has developed a 
common-sense, practical model of 10 building blocks 
that will reassure parents that what we have always 
known to be important in the early years of a child’s life 
is still important. This seminar will offer you practical, 
common-sense ideas and strategies to make small 
changes in your home or school. which will make a big 
difference to your children’s cognitive, physical, 
psychological, emotional and social health later in life.

Tickets: $30 
On sale from April 1, 2019 via 

www.bunburyentertainment.com 

Time: 6pm-8pm 

Register interest at: 
www.facebook.com/ChooseRespectBunbury 

Event coordinator: 

Rita Piparo - 0403 981 667 or piparo@aapt.net.au 
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